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HRCC acknowledges the five traditional owner groups of this land: the Wotjobaluk, Wergaia, Jupagulk, Jaadwa and Jadawadjali people. We recognise 
the important and ongoing place that all Indigenous people hold in our community. We pay our respects to the Elders, both past and present.
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For details visit hrcc.vic.gov.auFor details visit hrcc.vic.gov.au

Rural resheeting program in full swing

Council is partnering with local fitness 
and wellbeing providers to deliver 

free sessions at Sawyer Park. 
 

This Saturday 29 October:  
Family Fitness Sessions delivered 

by Ripe2Train

ALL SESSIONS START 9AMTENDERS AND RFQTENDERS AND RFQ
TENDER #23-009 

GOLF COURSE ROAD 
RECONSTRUCTION 

Closes 12noon, Monday 31 October 
 

#Q16/2023 
DOOEN LANDFILL OFFICE AND 

TOILET BUILDING 
Closes 12noon, Thursday 10 

November

# 23/011  
RECONSTRUCTION OF HOCKING 

STREET 
Closes 12noon, Friday 11 

November 
 

#Q13/2023 
ACCESSIBLE DESIGN 

SPECIFICATIONS FOR 
AMENITIES 

Closes 5pm, Monday 21 November

All tender, EOI and 
RFQ details online at: 
www.eprocure.com.

au/horsham-rural-city-
council/

SENIORS WEEK 
HRCC NEWS IN PRINT

28 October 2022

Councillors endorse new HRCC visual identity

Shopkeepers attend CAD info sessions

VEGETATION WORKS   
HAMILTON STREET
In preparation for the construction 
of the new pedestrian bridge, 
vegetation clearing will take place 
including the removal of the trees  
near the corner of Menadue and 
Hamilton Streets.  Works will be 
undertaken between 2-4 November. 
During the works, access to the area 
will be limited and clearly defined 
with bollards and caution signs.   
 
CARAVAN PARK
Nine hazardous sugar gum trees 
will be removed from the Horsham 
Caravan Park in the week starting 7 
November. 
They have been identified as 
problematic due to poor branch 
attachments and decay pockets. The 
timber will be repurposed and used 
for habitat for our wetlands in the 
new subdivisions and for mulch used 
in council gardens beds around the 
municipality.

Horsham Rural City Council 
has adopted a plan to introduce 
a new visual identity for the 
municipality across the next 
two years. 
Mayor Robyn Gulline said the previous 
logo has served the organisation 
well since 2008, but it was time for 
Council to move forward and refresh 
its corporate identity.
“This new brand will improve our 
image, give us focus and open up a 
new way forward in promoting our 
municipality as an attractive place to 
live, work and invest,” Cr Gulline said.
“It's about creating a new vision 
and key messages that we can 
communicate to visitors, families and 
industries to bring them into Horsham.
“This is more than a logo, its iconic 
values are aligned to the things that 
set the Horsham municipality apart 
from other regions - our geology, 
agriculture, waterways and soils. The 
design creates a meaningful and long 
term legacy for the organisation and 

Central Horsham business operators 
have been updated on streetscape 
improvement works scheduled for the 
coming months. 
The recent information sessions 
provided up-to-date information on the 
roll out of three projects to happen in 
the central activity district (CAD).
They include two laneway art 
activations, the construction of 
six pedestrian crossings and the 
installation of new parking metres.
Acting Chief Executive Officer Kevin 
O’Brien said it was pleasing to see 
15 business operators take the 
opportunity to talk with Horsham Rural 
City Council staff directly involved with 
the delivery of the projects.
“Our staff were keen to talk to 
operators about the timeframes for 
implementation and gain feedback on 
what was important for the businesses 
during that time,” Mr O’Brien said.
“There was some really useful 
thoughts provided which we will take 
on board as much as possible. Many 
of these supported Council’s plans to 
avoid works in Firebrace Street prior to 
Christmas so that there is less impact 
on Christmas trading,” he said.
Mr O’Brien noted the positive feedback 
around the laneway art projects.
“Business operators want the artwork 
focus to extend beyond Roberts 
Avenue and cover more laneways in 
the CBD,” Mr O’Brien said.
The need to support older community 
members with the implementation 
stages of the new parking meters was 
another topic of discussion. 
Mr O’Brien indicated that the new 
meters would operate with coin, credit 

the community,” she said. 
Cr Gulline said the project was 
inspired and informed by the 2041 
Community Vision project and the 
work of the Community Panel in 2021. 
“Firstly, the Community Vision was the 
inspiration for the welcome sculpture 
recently installed near Sawyer Park. 
That same theme of sustainability, 
liveability accessibility and community 

will soon be represented through our 
renewed city entrance signage.   
“As a Councillor group we were very 
impressed with this work, and we 
requested to have the designs adopted 
as our municipality-wide identity,” she 
said. 
Cr Gulline said an implementation 
plan was yet to be finalised and work 
was still to be done to have the new 

logo graphically produced.  
“The switch to the new visual identity 
will not happen overnight. But we are 
really excited to see this project roll 
out further in the coming months and 
into the future.”
Cr Gulline said Councillors agreed 
on a plan to fund the project across 
the next two financial years, with 
$287,000 to come from external 
Grants Commission funding in the 
2022-2023 financial year and a further 
$500,600 allocated from the long 
term capital works plan to be brought 
forward one year to 2023-24.
A large component of this expenditure 
$488,000 is part of Council’s normal 
budget allocation relating to corporate 
identity and signage replacement.
“The funding of the re-branding does 
not impact in any way the committed 
budget for roads and other core 
services in the 2022/2023 budget,” 
she said. 
“Flood recovery, particularly road 
repairs, will also be a focus of Council 
over the next year, and this work will 
be funded through Federal and State 
government flood recovery funding.  
The allocation of Council budget to re-
branding will not impact flood recovery 
works in any way,” Cr Gulline said.

 VISUAL IDENTITY: The Community Vision was the inspiration for the welcome sculpture 
recently installed near Sawyer Park. Councillors have voted to adopt the same theme as 
the future visual identity for the municipality.

CURRENT COMMUNITY 
ENGAGEMENTS

HORSHAM NORTH LOCAL 
AREA PLAN 
 
The Draft Plan is open for 
public feedback to ensure the 
community’s views have been 
reflected within the scope of the 
project and what is achievable.

Submissions close October 31.  
hrcc.vic.gov.au/Have-Your-Say

card or phone.
“This will give people lots of payment 
options.  The only new requirement 
will be that people must enter their car 
registration details,” he said.
“The CAD information sessions were 
also a good opportunity for business 
operators to ask questions and provide 
feedback on the Streetscape Plan 
recently adopted by Council.
“There was a lot of discussion and 
overall support for more trees in the 
CAD. We noted concerns around losing 
too many parking bays, tree canopy 
concealing business signage, the poor 
condition of current trees and the need 
to choose the right tree species for 
future planting.
Careful planning in the detailed design 
phase will take these comments into 
account,” Mr O’Brien said. 
Business operators also supported 
the idea of heritage restoration work 
and it was noted that changes would 
not be mandated but voluntary with 
appropriate Council and funding 
support.
“Council greatly appreciates the time 
given by our local businesses to 
talk with Council which will enhance 
outcomes of future works in the CAD,” 
Mr O’Brien said


